
OHS Principal’s Report – April 17, 2013 

 

Enrollment 2012-13         SAT 1000 

 5/9 9/12 10/9 11/14 12/12 1/18 2/20 3/21 4/8   

9
th

 59 58 59 56 55 55 55 54 54   

10
th

 50 56 54 54 54 53 51 51 50   

11
th

 43 51 50 51 53 53 51 51 51   

12
th

 41 45 45 44 45 44 44 44 43   

Totals 193 210 208 205 207 205 201 200 198   

 

Attendance          SAT 2300 

 5/9 9/12 10/9 11/14 12/12 1/18 2/20 3/21 4/8    

9
th

 95.36 97.68 96.03 96.23 96.25 96.34 95.72 95.89 95.97    

10
th

 95.78 94.35 93.65 94.26 94.78 94.94 94.76 94.92 94.98    

11
th

 95.46 96.35 95.55 95.39 95.26 95.13 94.27 94.26 94.38    

12
th

 92.46 96.29 94.96 95.24 95.50 95.75 95.49 95.41 95.28   Goal 

Totals 94.86 96.18 95.06 95.3 95.46 95.54 95.05 95.12 95.16   96.5% 
 

Upcoming Events

 

April 

12-BsB vs. Eldorado 

- SB vs. Van horn 

12/13-Relay for Life 

13- TAKS/EOC Tutorials 

15- OHS Site-Based meeting 

- Regional Golf @ Lubbock 

16-BsB @ Junction 

- SB @ McCamey 

17-TSTC Sweetwater Tour 

18-UPcoming 9
th

 Orientation @ OHS 

- Pre-registration Parent Meeting 

- Area Track @ Mertzon 

19-Regional UIL Academics @ Levelland 

BsB@ vs. Harper 

- SB vs. Marfa@Monahans 

20- TAKS/EOC Tutorials 

22-TAKS EXIT ELA 

23-TAKS EXIT Math 

24-TAKS EXIT Science 

25-TAKS EXIT Social Studies 

26- Regional track @ Levelland 

29- Art field Trip to San Antonio Art Ins. 

May 

4- EOC Tutorials 

6-10 Staff Appreciation Week 

7- Geometry EOC 

- Algebra 2 EOC 

8- Biology EOC 

- Chemistry EOC  

9- World History EOC 

- Geography EOC 

10 – Bad Weather Day 

13- OHS Academic Banquet @ 

Convention Center 

14- Lion’s Roar (talent Show) Auditorium 

15- Algebra 1 EOC 

- Physics EOC 

 

Enrollment is down to 198 at the high school campus. 

Attendance is up slightly to 95.16% as a campus. This is a decent rebound from our recent flu 

season. The Freshmen have really been carrying our attendance. We will also be holding an 

Attendance Committee meeting this week to discuss Course Credit, Credit Recovery, Attendance 



Recovery, Parent Meetings, and Summer School. Our next meeting will invite parents to attend 

so that we may discuss the previously mentioned possibilities. 

TAKS/EOC Tutorials – We had our first Saturday TAKS/EOC tutorials on April 6. We will hold 

four more sessions: April 13, 20, 27 and May 4. Mr. Youngblood, Coach Moseley, Mrs. Smith, 

Coach Tandy, Coach Clayton and I worked with students to improve their skills in order to 

increase their achievement possibilities for their upcoming tests. We invited students by sending 

letters, well in advance, to those students that have not been successful on previous 

examinations. We also invited any and all students that wished to attend to improve their skills. 

We had the following number of students attend a session in:  Biology EOC - four, World 

Geography EOC – six, TAKS Science – three, and TAKS Math – six. We have also been 

encouraging students to attend our after school TAKS/EOC tutorial sessions as well. We have 

STRONGLY encouraged our remaining six seniors that have not passed the EXIT TAKS in 

Science and/or Mathematics to attend all sessions. We have four seniors that haven not passed 

the Math EXIT TAKS and three that have not passed the Science EXIT TAKS. 

Semester Exams will be the last three days of the semester except for seniors. Seniors will take 

theirs a day early to allow teachers time to grade, ensure readiness for graduation and allow time 

for graduation practice. Teachers are preparing those now for review. 

SLR – Our math team is working on our Student Level Review as an ongoing data file for school 

improvement purposes.  We must input cycle grades and benchmark scores for OHS Math 

students each six weeks and turn this in to TEA. 

Senior meetings – We continue to have a few seniors in danger of not graduating; therefore, we 

have set up parent/student/teacher/counselor/principal meetings each 3 weeks to monitor these 

individuals. We are continuing to monitor and meet as needed. 

Driver Education continues to be taught by Coach Tandy each morning at 6:30 am. through May 

17. Driving will occur this summer. He has also made arrangements to take the students to 

Angelo as a group to test. 

One Act Play – Had their final performance in the OHS auditorium as a community performance 

on Sunday April 7. Those young ladies and young men really poured their heart and soul into 

their play this year. Congratulations to One Act Play Cast, Crew, and Faculty for a job well done. 

(Jessica Borrego, Chris Cantu, Daisy Cantu, Jade Carty, Kylen Davis, Kristen Hernandez,  

Cuatro Jones, Joaquin Mesa, Lexi Poindexter, Ashley Tandy, Chris Taylor, Walker Whitten, Ms. 

DeLeon, Mrs. Thompson, and Mr. Youngblood) 

Golf- Congratulations to Alex Hopper for advancing to regional golf. 

UIL Academics – Congratulations to Chris Cantu  (Ready Writing), Bryce Martin (Editorial 

Writing), Desiree Marshall (Computer Applications), Bryce Gutierrez (Number Sense and 

Computer Applications), Vivian Medina (Calculator), Avni Bhakta (Calculator), Chris Taylor 

(Computer Science), Alan Salazar (Computer Science) and Jadie Marshall(Computer Science)  

for Advancing to Regional UIL Academics. The first place Computer Science team consists of 

Chris Taylor, Bryce Gutierrez, Jadie Marshall and Alan Salazar. 

Spring Activities –As you can see with our upcoming events, we have many spring activities the 

next few weeks. Please come support our kiddos. 

 


